
 

  

 

 

 
 

Welcome to the 6th edition of National Longhouse Drum Beats, the national newsletter of Native Sons & Daughters Programs. The 
purpose of this newsletter is to broadcast news and information, both fun and important, to the membership in all Longhouses across 
this great program of ours. Be proud in knowing that you belong to a growing program that is coast-to-coast across our great country. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big How!! I hope everyone had a great holiday and that you were able 
to spend time with your families! 

I would think that by now our new members are getting settled in and 
are enjoying the program. I am sure your Longhouse are hard at work 
planning camp outs and outings for you and your tribe. I want to 
welcome our two new Longhouses to the program, the mighty Eola 
Federation out of Orlando, Florida and the Tocabaga Federation out 
of Tampa, Florida.  

I know that a lot of Longhouses are struggling with recruitment these days. As your National Chief I recognize these 
issues and am determined to come up with some solutions. We have such a great program that I want other men 
and women to experience what we all experience every time we spend time with our kids. Getting the word out 
there is key and everyone can help with this. Donõt be afraid of social media and tell your friends, family and 
neighbors about your personal experience in the program. I was glad 15 years ago that a bunch of strange men 
informed me about it and am proud to say that these same men have become my best friends.  

Keep doing what you are doing, it shows well that we have role models being produced from our program and 
future leaders of tomorrow. We are all in this together and if you have any suggestions or recommendations on how 
to grow our program, please let me know. May the Great Spirit allow the sunshine to thaw your sacred camping 
grounds in time for spring. 

Bryan òBig Wolfó Davis 

National Chief 
nationalchief@nationallonghouse.org 
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National Longhouse News 
 

National Council of Officers 
 
The 2014-16 National Council of Officers was confirmed on May 3rd, 2014 at the National Longhouse 
Annual Meeting. These Great Chiefs have stepped up to fill these important national positions. The NCO 
officers and their positions are as follows: 
 

 
 
 

New National  Longhouse Website Launched 
National Longhouse is proud to announce the launch of their new redesigned website in January 2015. 
Hours of hard work were invested by Web Spinner Scott Klueppel to design this new and fresh looking 
website for NLL Native Sons & Daughters Programs. Check out resources and information that are easier 
to navigate and locate! More resources and additional materials are planned for the near future. 

http://www.nationallonghouse.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NSD PROGRAM MANUAL  
Now Available for download on the new NSD 

website-Click on the Program Manual tab. 
A vast resource of helpful materials for all membership. Program history, National 
Longhouse structure, Tribes, Awards, Campouts, Native American Program 
Theme, etc. View and/or print as you like!  

Name Position Email 

.Ǌȅŀƴ ά.ƛƎ ²ƻƭŦέ 5ŀǾƛǎ National Chief nationalchief@nationallonghouse.org 

YŜƛǘƘ άwŜŘ ²ƻƭŦέ !ǊƳǎǘǊƻƴƎ bŀǘΩƭ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ /ƘƛŜŦ nationalassistant@nationallonghouse.org 

Wŀȅ άCƭȅƛƴƎ 9ŀƎƭŜέ IŀŘŜǊ bŀǘΩƭ ²ŀƳǇǳƳ .ŜŀǊŜǊ nationalwampumbearer@natioanallonghouse.org 

5ŀǾƛŘ ά{ǇƛǊƛǘ ²ŀǊǊƛƻǊά tǳƳǇŜƭƭȅ bŀǘΩƭ ¢ŀƭƭŜȅ YŜŜǇŜǊ nationaltalleykeeper@nationallonghouse.org 

5ƻƴ ά.ǊŀǾŜ 9ŀƎƭŜέ .ƛǘǘŀƭŀ National Sachem nationalelderDB@nationallonghouse.org 

http://www.nationallonghouse.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Longhouse invites all Longhouses and tribes to 
participate in this worthy program -wide project . We are 
certain that many Longhouses are performing various 

service works in their communities.  Report on your  
service works and be recognized!  
 

 
 
 
 
 

A Great  Activity 

Book for Tribes with 

Younger Sons & 

Daughters  
 

Available through online 

and bookstore retailers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

The Community Service Project 2014-2015 
Deadline for submitting reports is March 15th, 2015 

Awards distributed by April 15, 2014 

See the full brochure, prƻƧŜŎǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊƳ ŀǘΧ 

http://nationallonghouse.org 

http://nationallonghouse.org/


 
 

2015 NLL Annual Meeting Dates Announced 
 

The National Longhouse Annual Meeting will be held May 1st-3rd, 2015 in Gatlinburg, 
Tennessee at Sydney James Mountain Lodge, located in the heart of the Great Smoky 
Mountains. All other details are soon to be announced in RAL/Longhouse Leadership 
email communications and on the NLL website. Regional Advisory Lodges will be sending 
delegates to this important meeting. If you would have interest in volunteering as a 
delegate for your region, contact your Regional Chief, Longhouse Chief as well as National 
Chief Bryan Davis at nationalchief@nationallonghouse.org . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Great Lakes Regional Advisory Lodge 
Representing the Longhouses of Ohio, Michigan & Indiana 

Early Spring 2015 Meeting Date is March 28th  
Great Lakes RAL announces the Spring 2015 meeting will be held on March 28th, 2015 
at the Strongsville Fire Station #1, 11297 Webster Road in Strongsville, Ohio. 

This meeting is open to all GLRAL adult leadership and membership. A minimum of 2 
representatives from each Longhouse should attend but there is no limit. Meeting 
begins promptly at 10am and conclude by mid-afternoon. Lunch will be provided. 

A primary agenda discussion will be the Longhouse summary report that will be taken 
to the NLL Annual Meeting in early May 2015 to voice the concerns and needs of the Regional Longhouses. Additional 
agenda will focus on recruitment ideas sharing and the NSD brand, as well as Longhouse operations and finances. 

Also to be discussed will the potential of a staging a 2016 Regional Campout. 
Your ideas and input are needed! 

Also concerning the coming NLL Annual Meeting will be a discussion of who will 
be volunteering to represent GLRAL at that meeting. This is a great volunteer 
opportunity to represent your region and get exposure to the national level of 
the organization. Please consider volunteering.  

This is a great sharing experience and an important opportunity for GLRAL 

Longhouses to network. Make plans to attend and represent your Longhouse!! 

Contact GLRAL Chief John Falko: 440-832-1832, john.falko@sbcglobal.net 

  

http://sidneyjames.com/ 

mailto:nationalchief@nationallonghouse.org
mailto:john.falko@sbcglobal.net
http://sidneyjames.com/


 
 

Florida Regional Advisory Lodge 
bƻǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǎǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ōȅ C[w![ /ƘƛŜŦ .Ǌƛŀƴ άCƭŀƳƛƴƎ !ǊǊƻǿέ vǳƛǊƪ 

The Florida RAL held its Fall 2015 meeting on October 25th, 2014 outside of 
Daytona Beach. All 4 NSD Longhouses were represented at this event and 
more than 375 total attendees participated in the first Great Sun/Timucuan 
joint Longhouse Campout. Also, many thanks to Mike Kimble from the new 
Eola Longhouse and Ryan King from upstart Tocabaga Longhouse for 
jumping on their ponies and making the long ride to attend. 

The Timucuan Federation was represented by Chief Keith Armstrong and 
Medicine Man Mike Ryan; Great Sun Nation was represented by Nation 
Chief Stuart Borie; Eola Federation was represented by Chief Mike Kimble 
and upstart Tocabaga Nation was represented by Founding Chief Ryan King 

and Dave Thomas. Florida RAL was represented by State 
Chief Brian Quirk. 

The RAL meeting, conducted during the campout, included 
a Sage Blessing by Wild Eagle and many important 
discussions such as Recruiting, Brand Recognition, 
Community Service, Use of the Native American Theme, the 
Background Check program instituted by NLL this program 
year, Succession Planning and the upcoming March 2015 
Florida Statewide Pow-Wow. The Pow-Wow includes all 
parent-child programs from the State of Florida. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From FLRAL Chief Flaming Arrow in his 2015 New Year MessageΧ As the Native Americans have stated, "Tell me 
and I'll forget. Show me, and I many not remember. Involve me, and I'll understand." Let the teachings of our 
forefathers guide us in our decisions in the New Year and continue to allow us to create the memories of a lifetime 
for our children. Each of us has seen the sun set on one more summer with our braves and princesses. We only 
have 18 summers to make a difference in our children's lives!  

FLRAL Meeting Participants 

Some serious pumpkin carving by campers Longhouse Spirit on Display 


